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NOTES OF A SITE VISIT HELD ON 25TH NOVEMBER, 2013, AT A PROPOSALS SITE IN 
GAYTON, NORFOLK. 

 

Site visit attended by 

Pam Lynn Borough Council of King’s Lynn and West Norfolk, Conservation Officer 

Heather Jermy Purcell 

Dan Fairman New Hall Properties 

 

Notes 

Pam was invited to review the potential development site referred to as GAY1 in the Borough 
of King’s Lynn and West Norfolk Local Development Framework. Her comments and 
considerations with regards to citing development, potential impact on heritage, and creation 
of a ‘buffer zone’ were all discussed. The results of the site visit discussions were: 

 In principle the site is acceptable for development, given the modern development to 
the south, its location within the centre of the town (as opposed to outskirt 
development) and its continued lack of appropriateness for agricultural use.  
 

 It was discussed that thought and consideration need to be given to the potential 
impact upon St. Nicholas Church and views towards and from it, but it is recognised 
that the most important views (which will be largely unaffected) are from the south 
of the church, on Back Lane.  
 

 That the creation of a ‘buffer zone’ of trees, set away (to the west) from the 
churchyard boundary wall, would help to mitigate any impact of development upon 
views and setting with regards to the church. 
 

 That a positive step forward would be to remove self-seeded trees directly adjacent 
to the churchyard wall and to carry out repairs to this wall, securing its long term 
future. 
 

 That the boundary to the south of the site should be a beech hedge planting, to 
match the character and setting of the existing hedge.  
 

 That, although some views of the church tower can be seen from the public footpath 
at the western extents of the site, they are interspersed between hedges and natural 
growth and as such cannot reliably be considered permanent views.  
 

 That in future an Heritage Impact Assessment (HIA) addressing any potential impact 
will need to be carried out. 
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